
 

   

IIQ/MKR/Year 9 Closure January 2022/DfEVC 

 
17th January 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 

Year 9 Closure 
 
As you will be aware schools nationally have had to overcome significant obstacles that are posed 

due to Covid-19 related absence. We currently have a high level of staff absence due to current 

Covid-19 isolation rules. The health and safety of both staff and students is of paramount importance 

and as a result of the current staffing level, school will close to most Year 9 pupils from Tuesday 

18th January 2022 up to and including Wednesday 19th January 2021. We will update you on 

Wednesday 19th January 2022 as to the situation for Thursday 20th January 2022.  

 

However, a small number of Year 9 pupils, including your child, will attend school as normal 

and a bespoke timetable will be in place. This is due to your child meeting the DfE maintaining 

educational provision for vulnerable children. 

 

If you have any queries regarding your child attending school during the Year 9 closure and/or the 

provision, please email Mrs D Southall (Assistant Headteacher Personal Development and Welfare) 

dsouthall@holly-lodge.org. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and support on this matter. 

 

Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr I Iqbal 
Headteacher 
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